### Tuần 5 – ANH VĂN 9

### **UNIT 2: CLOTHING**

#### **III.READ:**

### **New words:**

1. Be made in : được làm ở đâu ( xuất sứ )

Be made of: được làm từ (thấy được chất liệu ban đầu)

Be made **from**: được làm từ ( không thấy được chất liệu ban đầu )

2. be named after sb : được đặt theo tên ai

3. Sail (v): chèo thuyền

Sailor (n): thủy thủ

Sailing (n): sự chèo thuyền

4. Style (n) phong cách, kiểu

Stylist (n) nhà tạo mẫu

Stylish (a) sành điệu

Styles of jeans : những kiểu quần jean

5. Match (v): hợp với

6. Embroider (v): thêu

Embroidery(n): việc thêu thùa

Embroidered (a): được thêu

Embroidered jeans (n) quần jean thêu

7. High fashion clothing (n): quần áo thời trang cao cấp

8. Label (v): dán nhãn

Label (n): nhãn hiệu

9. Sales of jeans : doanh số bán quần jean

10. economy (n): nền kinh tế

economic (a): thuộc về kinh tế

economize (v): tiết kiệm

economical (adj): tiết kiệm

economically (adv): một cách tiết kiệm

worldwide economic situation : tình hình kinh tế toàn cầu

11. Grow (v): tăng trưởng

Growth (n): sự tăng trưởng

12. Stop +  $\mathbf{to}$  +  $\mathbf{V}$  : dừng lại để làm gì

Stop + **V-ing** : ngưng hẳn việc gì

13. Young generation (n): giới trẻ

14. (**un**)popular (a) with: phổ biến, nổi tiếng

popularly (adv)

popularity (n): sự phổ biến

popularize (v): lan truyền, làm cho phổ biến

15. be fond of: thích, quan tâm

= be interested in

= be keen **on** 

= enjoy / love / like

## \* Read (Trang 17-18 SGK Tiếng Anh 9)

The word jeans comes from a kind of material that was made in Europe. The material, called jean, was named after sailors from Genoa in Italy, because they wore clothes made from it. In the 18th century jean cloth was made completely from cotton and workers at that time loved wearing it because the material was very strong and it did not wear out easily. In the 1960s, many university and college students wore jeans. Designers made different styles of jeans to match the 1960s' fashions: embroidered jeans, painted jeans and so on. In the 1970s more and more people started wearing jeans because they became cheaper. In the 1980s jeans finally became high fashion clothing, when famous designers started making their own styles of jeans, with their own labels on them. Sales of jeans went up and up. But in the 1990s the worldwide economic situation got worse, and the sale of jeans stopped growing. However, jeans have never been out of fashion, and today- young generation is still fond of wearing them.

## \* Bài dịch:

Từ jeans xuất phát từ một loại chất liệu được làm ở Châu Âu. Chất liệu được gọi là jean, được đặt tên theo các thủy thủ từ Genoa ở Ý, bởi vì họ đã mặc quần áo làm từ nó. Trong thế kỉ 18 vải jean đã được làm hoàn toàn từ bông và người lao động tại thời điểm đó thích mặc nó vì chất liệu đó rất bền và không dễ bị rách. Trong những năm 1960, nhiều trường đại học và sinh viên đại học mặc quần jeans. Các nhà thiết kế tạo nhiều mẫu khác nhau để phù hợp với thời trang những năm 1960: jeans thêu, jean vẽ và .... Trong những năm 1970 ngày càng nhiều người bắt đầu mặc

jean vì nó đã trở nên rẻ hơn. Cuối cùng, vào những năm 1980 jean đã trở thành trang phục cao cấp, khi các nhà thiết kế nổi tiếng bắt đầu tạo phong cách riêng cho jean của họ, với nhãn hiệu riêng của họ. Việc kinh doanh quần jean ngày càng phát triển. Nhưng vào những năm 1990 tình hình kinh tế toàn cầu trở nên xấu đi, và việc bán quần jean ngừng phát triển. Tuy nhiên, quần jean không bao giờ bị lỗi thời, và ngày nay thế hệ trẻ vẫn thích mặc chúng.

\_\_\_\_\_

# PHIẾU HỌC TẬP

a. Read (Trang 17-18 SGK Tiếng Anh 9) - Fill in the missing dates and words. (Điền thờ
gian và từ còn thiếu.)
1
very strong and could hardly wear out.
2
3
4: Jeans became high clothing.
5 of jeans stopped going up.
b. Read (Trang 17-18 SGK Tiếng Anh 9) – Answer the questions:
1. Where does the word jeans come from? (Từ jeans được bắt nguồn từ đâu?)
•••
2. What were the 1960s' fashions? (Thời trang những năm 1960 là gì?)
3. Why did more and more people begin wearing jeans in the 1970s? (Tại sao nhiều người bắ đầu mặc quần jeans vào những năm 1970?)
4. When did jeans at last become high fashion clothing? (Khi nào jeans trở thành trang phục thờ trang cao cấp?)
5. Why did the sale of jeans stop growing? (Tại sao ngành kinh doanh jeans ngừng phát triển?)

c. Multiple choice:					
1. The word "Jeans"	comes from a kind of _	that was mad	e in Europe.		
A. substance	B. form	C. element	D. material		
2. In the 18 <sup>th</sup> century	Jean cloth was made co	ompletely from			
A. rubber	B. leather	C. cotton	D. nylon		
3. In the 1980s jeans	finally became high fas	shion clothing	of jeans went up and up.		
A. Sales	B. Buying	C. Selling	D. Making		
4. Today young gener	ration wearing j	eans.			
A. likes	B. enjoys	C. is font of	D. all A, B and C		
5. Since 1960 jeans l	have become more and	more with s	tudents.		
A. common	B. popular	C. familiar	D. famous		
6. Designers made d	ifferent of jeans	s to match the 1960s	' fashions.		
A. form	B. appearance	C. modals	D. styles		
7. The number of people who wear jeans is increasing; that's why sales of jeans are up.					
A. raising	B. running	C. pulling	D. going		
8. The design and material used men were different those used for women					
A. for / from	B. for / to	C. from / for	D. by / on		
9. In 1886, Levis sew	ed a leather label	their jeans.			
A.in	B. on	C. above	D. at		
10. The material used	l to make jeans was ver	y and it did	n't wear out easily.		
A. hardly	B. difficult	C. strong	D. solid		

## **KEYS:**

a. Fill in the missing	g dates and words.				
1. In the 18th ce	entury , jeans				
2. In the 1960s	, students				
3. In the 1970s	, cheaper				
4. In the 1980s	, fashion				
5. In the 1990s	, sales				
b. Answer. Then wi	rite the answer in you	r exercise book			
1. The name jeans of	comes from a kind of	material made in Euro	ope.		
2. The 1960's fashio	ons were embroidered	l jeans and painted jea	ns, and so on.		
3. In the 1970s, mor	re and more people be	egan wearing jeans be	cause they became cheaper.		
4. Jeans at last beca	me high fashion cloth	ning in the 1980s.			
5. The sale of jeans	stopped growing bec	ause the worldwide ed	conomic situation got worse.		
c. Multiple choice:					
1. The word "Jeans"	comes from a kind c	of that was ma	de in Europe.		
A. substance	B. form	C. element	D. material		
2. In the 18 <sup>th</sup> century	y Jean cloth was made	e completely from			
A. rubber	B. leather	C. cotton	D. nylon		
3. In the 1980s jeans	s finally became high	fashion clothing	of jeans went up and up.		
A. Sales	B. Buying	C. Selling	D. Making		
4. Today young generation wearing jeans.					
A. likes	B. enjoys	C. is fond of	D. all A, B and C		
5. Since 1960s jean	s have become more	and more with	students.		
A. common	B. popular	C. familiar	D. famous		
6. Designers made	different of je	eans to match the 1960	s' fashions.		
A. form	B. appearance	C. modals	D. styles		
7. The number of p	eople who wear jeans	s is increasing; that's v	why sales of jeans are up.		
A. raising	B. running	C. pulling	D. going		
8. The design and m	aterial used n	nen were different	those used for women		

C. from / for

D. by / on

A. for / from

B. for / to

9. In 1886, Levis sewed a leather label their jeans.						
A.in	B. on	C. above	D. at			
10. The material used to make jeans was very and it didn't wear out easily.						
A. hardly	B. difficult	C. strong	D. solid			